## Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting April 8, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on April 22, 1996.

In attendance:

Timothy Doyle, Chairman

Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson

Kevin Mower

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

Tim called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.. Moe read aloud the minutes from March 25, 1996, and they were accepted unanimously.

There was Public discussion.

Treasurer's Report - Tim read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

Roads - Judy recommended that the roads posted for "No Heavy Hauling" stay posted to be reviewed again next week. She also stated that the road crew was working on fixing culverts and internal maintenance. Judy asked for approval of the back pay owed to the part time highway crew and the office personal. Moe motioned to pay all back pay, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Backhoe - There was discussion on weather the town should continue the lease on the existing piece of equipment or trade it in for a new one at a slightly higher price. Moe motioned to enter into agreement Wallingford Equipment on a new backhoe for the new lease price, five annual payments of \$10,203.00. Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

School Board - School Board member Sheldon Bubier was present to answer any questions the Selectmen have. He told them that the School Board is going through with the new budget process and that the new school is figured to cost approximately 17 1/2 million dollars. Buster asked Sheldon to mention the condition of the Turner bridge to the School Board.

New Other - At 7:30 P.M. Moe motioned to enter into Executive Session concerning the Schott vs. Cyr lawsuit where the town is named as a party in interest. Kevin second it and it was unanimous. At 7:45 P.M. Tim called the meeting to regular session and announced that the Board discussed the Schott vs. Cry lawsuit and gave Judy the authority to talk to the attorney to clarify a few things and to go ahead with the stipulation.

## **Committee Reports**

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Tim read aloud the announcements.

At 8:00 P.M. Moe, motioned to adjourn the meeting, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted, Laurie Gilbert

Accepted and Approved,

Timothy S. Doyle, Chairman

**Board of Selectmen**